
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 CMA 2025 #76 

 IN CITY COUNCIL 

 April 7, 2025 

 

To the Honorable, the City Council: 

 

Please find attached a presentation on the Cambridge Public Schools’ long term facilities condition 

assessment, which Interim Superintendent David Murphy presented to the School Committee at their 

April 1,2025 meeting. As you may be aware, in 2022, the school department commissioned a 

comprehensive facilities assessment of 10 CPS facilities, excluding the buildings that were included in the 

most recent phase of school construction (CRLS, King/Putnam Street, King Open/Cambridge Street, 

Tobin/Darby Vassal).  DLR group, an architectural and engineering firm with experience in school 

renovation and construction, conducted the assessment, evaluating each of the buildings for the overall 

condition of the building and building systems, educational adequacy, and building capacity.  The 

assessment, analysis and potential recommendations of the study will be used to inform the strategic 

planning and long-range capital improvement planning for the Cambridge Public Schools.  The report 

will be released later this month. 

 

 
Yi-An Huang 

City Manager 
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